STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 18, 2015
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Nic MacMillan, Nicky Ogden, Brian Jones, Diane Gore, Fran Aiken, Dave King, Ron Wade
1. Apologies: Gill Foster, Allan Foster, Karen Bliss.
2. Minutes: The minutes of July’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Cylce paths: Paul said that a group from Standish Voice (SV) had met with representatives from Wigan’s planning and highways departments to discuss improvement to cycle and foot paths across the village, including improvements to ‘The Line’, paid for bringing forward ‘106 money’. Paul said it had been a positive and productive meeting and that SV would send the council a map showing which footpaths and bridleways should be included in the improvement scheme. A site visit would then be arranged to look in detail at this.
ii) Ambulance Station: Paul said that Standish Ambulance Station had now been formally closed by North West Regional Ambulance Service and the site, on Glebe Close, would be offered for sale, initially to public sector organisations. After discussion, the meeting agreed that SV should write to Wigan Council to ask if the purchase of this site could be investigated, for a purpose which would benefit the community. The meeting felt that if this was not done, a housing developer would buy the site.
iii) In other matters, Paul said the Village Green public inquiry was scheduled for four days at the start of September; that Seddon Homes and Himor had asked to meet SV to talk about their plans for land they had an interest in; and SV had offered to help other prospective neighbourhood forums in Wigan borough, including Abram, which had just been designated. 

4. Neighbourhood Plan survey: Paul thanked everyone who had been involved with the neighbourhood plan survey, which was regarded as a success. There had been 540 paper questionnaires filled in and 250 people had completed it online. Also, 300 Facebook comments had been received. There was discussion on the best way to analyse the information and it was decided that all the paper surveys should be input into Survey Monkey, to give a robust and auditable record of all the surveys. This would mean paying a volunteer to do this, with three or four days estimated as the length of time this would take. A volunteer had been identified, a computer science student on summer leave. There would be enough time for the partial analysis of the survey and the conclusions to be presented back to the public at the Dog Show at Ashfield Park on September 6. Ron agreed to head that analysis. Paul said a meeting with Wigan Council to discuss the findings had been pencilled in for September.
5. Business consultation: Paul said that a meeting of some business owners and SV had taken place to discuss a specific questionnaire of business in the village, and other issues, which would help inform the neighbourhood plan. A Survey Monkey form had been established on the website and a printed survey form produced, although uptake of this had been limited. It was agreed that a new strategy of engaging with the business community was needed, including targeting specific businesses by committee members.

6. Community events: Paul said that a meeting had taken place to discuss the possibility of a Christmas Markets day in Standish. There had been enthusiasm for the idea but it was later decided that to organise something for this year would be difficult and it should be done in conjunction with other ideas for events across the year. It was decided to appeal for volunteers to come forward to form an Events Committee for Standish. Diane said that preparations for the Dog Show event were progressing well and that volunteers from SV were need to help out in setting up the day and manning entry points asking for donations. Paul said he would organise a rota for this. Diane said Emma Appleton was organising a tombola on the day and donations for that would be welcome. Ron volunteered his marquee for the day to be the base for SV. The meeting agreed that dog treats, sweets and balloon should be organised for the day.
7. Rectory Lane development: Paul said SV had sent off its objections and comments to the detailed plans of the Rectory Lane development, including its views that the size of some of the affordable properties do not meet national guidelines. It was agreed to write to Wigan Council chief executive Donna Hall about this issue and to make sure that Wigan’s planners take due notice of SV’s view on this. It was also agreed to write a letter to the Wigan Observer on this subject.
8.   Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be Tuesday, September 15 (this was later moved to September 22).

The meeting ended at 9.40pm


